
OCTOBER UPDATE TO THE KINGSTON COMMUNITY:

The Port hosted a public meeting on April 19 and promised to conduct another meeting in October to update the public on the status of the commercial development on Port property. 

Subsequent to the April 19 meeting the Port contracted with Wenzlau Architects and a number of other contractors including civil and structural engineers, surveyors and geotechnical services to further understand the necessary constraints with regarding to developing the port’s property off Washington Boulevard. The Port is looking at developing a hotel and restaurant with ancillary space for other uses such as an event and conference center, the yacht club, retail, and residential use in the form of condominiums. The Port scheduled a pre-application meeting with Kitsap County staff. 

The Port, Wenzlau Architects, and the team readied for a pre-application meeting with Kitsap County which ultimately occurred on September 13th. Currently the Port is waiting for the report back to determine what gaps or questions County staff may have regarding commercial development. We will need that report to move forward and ensure there are not any significant unknown questions or risks to development. The goal is to have a design concept that can be permitted to establish accurate development cost estimates and to market the project. Also, it will be critical as well to determine the financial feasibility when vetting it through various public – private financing packages. We will share more information with the public as it develops. We know the Port, by itself, does not have sufficient financial resources to construct a development easily in excess of $20M. However, we need to zero in on a narrow range and a breakdown of the costs in advance of going to the market. That effort would include looking at public financing options within Kitsap County, appropriations and grants.

Lastly, we hope that the community is staying engaged with Kitsap County to monitor the development of the Kitsap County Comprehensive Plan 2024. This effort will be critical to the future of Kingston and the whole of the county.


Sincerely,

Port of Kingston Commission 

